

Minutes GMA Organisation of Study Associations

Date, time: 18th of February 2026, 14:00

Location: Carre 2K



Present	Bram Hoernig (OSb 2025-II) Nathan Roussel (OSb 2025-II) Leon Slootman (OSb 2025-II) Ceyda Çelebi (OSb 2025-II) Victor Barkey (OSb 2025-II) Elin van den Bout (OSb 2025-II) Tom Snelder (CB OSb 2026-I) Heleen de Vos (Student Union) Simone van den Heuvel (Student Union) Ivo Naastepad (UReka) Damaris ter Haar (W.S.G. Abacus) Feike Harmsen (W.S.G. Abacus) Gijs Frijters (S.V. Arago) Quirijn de Groen (S.V. Arago) Niek Spriensma (S.A. Astatine) Rasmus Flint (S.A. Atlantis) Lia Reitsema (S.A. Communiqué) Rowan Laaper (ConcepT) Janna Schoenmaker (S.G. Daedalus) Jessie Dickson (S.V. Dimensie) Jeske van Hijum (I.C.T.S.V. Inter- <i>Actief</i>) Jasper Koot (W.S.G. Isaac Newton) Soya Mol (Orbit) Karlijn Lankheet (S.V. Paradoks) Björn Rienstra (E.T.S.V. Scintilla) Yorinde Hulshof (Sirius) Natalia Bielecka (S.A. Stress) Anne van Esch (UToberfest) Djurre de Jong (De Twentsche Elfbierentocht) Tristan van Beurden (De Twentsche Elfbierentocht) Twan Hendriksen (De Twentsche Elfbierentocht)
Chair	Bram Hoernig (OSb 2025-II)
Secretary	Nathan Roussel (OSb 2025-II)



1 Opening

Bram (OSb): I hereby open the February GMA.

The chair opens the General Members Assembly.

14:04

2 Notifications

5 2.1 OS Board

The OS Cup Will be running this year, you can already join the group chat, you can also do this later.

2.2 OS Committees

No announcements

10 2.3 Study Associations

No announcements

2.4 Student Union

Heleen (SU): I would like to announce my successor

15 Simone (SU): Hey, I'm Simone and I am the portfolio holder Personal Development and Education so I will be replacing Heleen (SU) at these GMAs. If you have any questions you can send them to me.

2.5 University Council Parties

20 Ivo (UReka): Small update from our side that you might want to know, especially arago. This is about the stolen laptops and we have a plenary meeting about this. First of all they will look into if it is possible for students to get cheap laptops. Secondly, they will put signs up saying this and lastly they will look into putting some lockers around areas where the laptops can be stolen like around CoBos. Next is what we can do, we should look into what can we do at cobos for people to not forget to put their laptops in a safe spot.

Bram (OSb): Would you like to discuss this at the open discussion:

25 Ivo (UReka): This would be nice.

2.6 Other

Bram (OSb): We got a message from the UToberfest

Anne (UToberfest): Ye, so we would like, with a few associations, to organize the UToberfest again for this year.

30 Bram (OSb): There was also something about a contribution.

Anne (UToberfest): Yes we would like every association to contribute for participation.

Bram (OSb): Did everyone read through it and have any comments.

Björn (Scintilla): The total did not add up.

Minutes GMA Organisation of Study Associations

Date, time: 18th of February 2026, 14:00

Location: Carre 2K



Rowan (ConcepT): Is it one tent for 600 euros or both tents.

Anne (UToberfest): That is for both tents.

35

Rowan (ConcepT): Could you get tents from associations;

Anne (UToberfest): For the 5x5 yes. But for the larger one we would have to rent. We will look into getting it from an association.

Gijs (Arago): In the budget there is a budget for beer. What is that for

Anne (UToberfest): Good question but I don't have an answer yet, I will ask the treasurer.

40

Natalia (Stress): Do you already have a vision about how the associations will contribute. Split equally or?

Anne (UToberfest): It will be split based on how many tickets your association would get.

14:11 *Karlijn (Paradoks) walks in*

2.7 11BT budget

45

Djurre (11BT): Will this be discussed first or approved later? It is quite final.

Bram (OSb): Lets approve it now.

Djurre (11BT): It is similar to last year except some costs went up.

Niek (Astatine): Why do you have more medals than tickets?

Djurre (11BT): For people that lose them and for the volunteers like bartenders.

50

Rowan (ConcepT): Some people use internal price and some use external price? Tap usually sells it at 80 cents and here 90 as well as other associations...

Twan (11BT): We will have a meeting with associations to see exactly what the prices should be.

Djurre (11BT): All bars except technobar we have the internal pricing of. For example Ludica has increased their beer prices to cover their association costs. We will have meetings with these associations what amount of profit is a fair amount to cover these costs. You can imagine that since we have to talk to all these associations it will take some time.

55

Bram (OSb): So these costs can only go down.

Rowan (ConcepT): I think that we should all be selling at our lowest prices.

60

Bram (OSb): Any other questions about the budget. If no one opposes we can approve the budget

Decision *Budget of Elevenbeerstour is approved without changes*

Anne (UToberfest): Quickly coming back to the question about beer, it is in kegs.

3 Minutes

65

3.1 Minutes GMA

a Minutes GMA 30-10-2025 (Document 20260218.04)

Damaris (Abacus): It says feike was there and not me. And also Alembic had a ccb but not in the attendance list.



70 Björn (Scintilla): My last name is spelled wrong

The minutes of the GMA of 29-01-2026 are approved with the proposed changes.

Decision

4 Action Points

Number	Action point	Status
GMA July.01	SU Look into paying out committee members for StOF individually for committee grants instead of the boards	Pending

Bram (OSb): This is still the Student Union's action point but we will discuss this later.

5 StOF Allocation

75 5.1 Document 20260218.05

The first document has been updated, so have a look at the most recent one. Currently in this document the total is more than the number of grants that we have, remember that this is provisional so can be changed.

80 Jasper (Newton): We as Newton has a fourth part time member which is not there but I filled in the form so it should be added.

Bram (OSb): We will change that.

Gijs (Arago): I have a question about Orbit, it is 7x6 grants and not the 8x5?

Bram (OSb): Yes it has changed.

85 Gijs (Arago): I have never heard about Orbit, and considering you are doing this many hours I find that a bit weird.

Soya (Orbit): We focused on the more fun activities previously and now we are trying to do it more career focused. So that takes more time.

Gijs (Arago): I heard that you are also working more for your programme?

Soya (Orbit): Yes we are now organizing career workshops for skill development.

90 Gijs (Arago): But is this specifically that your programme asked for this and you are providing this?

Soya (Orbit): We are organizing the skill development for the programme.

Gijs (Arago): So this is not related to the study programme, but an activity you are organizing.

Soya (Orbit): Yes

95 Bram (OSb): They will be in these documents like all other associations so we will have to check their hours like everyone else, this could be through something like a logbook.

6 Change of Boards

6.1 Mid Year Report - Document 20250218.06

100 Bram (OSb): Let's first go through the mid-year report. Are there any questions up to the structure and responsibilities.



Bram (OSb): As you can see Tom (CB OSb) will take on Leon (OSb)'s committees.

Bram (OSb): Anything about the second point. Any questions about point 3? Any questions about 4 OS Expectations? Any questions about 5 Committees and Responsibilities? None? I do want to state that alcohol covenant meeting mentioned did not go through since the person was sick.

105

Bram (OSb): If there are no more questions, is anyone opposed to changing the boards.

Björn (Scintilla): Will Tom (CB OSb) be voted in as a candidate or as a representative.

Decision *Mid-year report of 2025-II is accepted without changes.*

6.2 Change of Boards

Bram (OSb): I would like to hammer in Tom Snelder (CB OSb 2026-I) as ET Representative 110 and hammer out Leon Sloodman (OSb 2025-II) as ET Representative.

Decision *Tom Snelder (CB OSb 2026-I) is charged as Faculty Representative of ET and directly discharge Leon Sloodman (OSb 2025-II) as Faculty Representative of ET.*

Bram (OSb): We will now have a small 5 minute break to congratulate Tom (CB OSb).

14:23 *Bram (OSb) pauses the GMA.*

115

14:31 *Bram (OSb) resumes the GMA.*

7 Open Discussion

Bram (OSb): We have a few points that we wanted to discuss here. Let me have a look.

7.1 STACOS

Bram (OSb): First one is from Leon (OSb).

120

Leon (OSb): I don't know if you still remember. If you have probably heard we have lost funding, we have tried this past year to get some money from people, we tried to get it from the Provincie Overijssel and the kennispark deal. But so far we have no funding for 2027, this year we still have funding but after that we have no guarantees. We were wondering if you had any ideas for how STACOS could get some funds.

125

Bram (OSb): Any ideas?

Lia (Communiqué): Every study have have a internship coordinator that work accross borders. So maybe they could have ideas as to where to get funding.

Bram (OSb): That is more for study trips themselves but not necessarily STACOS.

Lia (Communiqué): I think it is still worth a chance to look into the internship coordinators. 130 But if you have already tried the Provincie Overijssel.

Leon (OSb): The biggest issue was that faculties don't want their money on multiple faculties and the Provincie Overijssel did not want to favourite the UT and not Saxion and ROC.

Gijs (Arago): Could you look into faculties that they still give money with some exceptions.

Leon (OSb): The biggest issue is that UFonds have strict rules for the money and faculties 135 don't want to follow other people's rules.



Leon (OSb): STACOS is also looking for new members.

Nathan (OSb): STACOS is very similar to a KasCO since you are checking documents like financial reports and stuff to make sure that they are following the rules..

140 7.2 After-GMA Drink participation

Bram (OSb): We have seen that the participation at these drinks was quite low. We came up with an idea as to why people do not show up, we think that if there is no theme then people

Jasper (Newton): The biggest thing for us is that we do not really have the time. It was also not very clear from the previous boards that it is normal to come to the after-gma drink. But
145 if you start it again then I'm willing to come.

Natalia (Stress): In general we have a lot of our own events so then we are already busy with going to our own event. Another idea you had was to combine the after-gma drink with an association that already has a drink.

Bram (OSb): We have done that before because it is hard to get OS a drinking room. But if it
150 also desired then we can try that.

Gijs (Arago): I would say you need to create some hype to go there and then once people are there there is some momentum for people to show up.

Elin (OSb): We are already doing some promotion.

Bram (OSb): I think it is mostly the day of maybe earlier promotion.

155 7.3 Internal Pricing

Bram (OSb): It was determined 2 years ago that OS should get internal pricing.

Nathan (OSb): Also finding a fair distribution.

Björn (Scintilla): I still think that it should be internal pricing for OS. We are a part of OS and therefore it only makes sense.

160 Rowan (ConcepT): I think that it is fair that internal pricing is given to OS. Since I'm also part of the borrelcie

Bram (OSb): As boards you do have the power to decide this type of thing..

Nathan (OSb): Why are we getting to this situation, where do you think the communication is going wrong?

165 Tristan (11BT): I would say reiterate this every year so everyone is aware of it.

Nathan (OSb): Makes sense.

Bram (OSb): Is there any more points to talk about.

Heleen (SU) and leave.

14:48

7.4 UReka Stolen Laptop Problem

170 Ivo (UReka): CoBo season is already passed but we can think about next year already, it would be nice if everyone was already thinking about solutions so that when we get to that point we have a solution.

Bram (OSb): What could be an idea is having the association room open for belongings

Minutes GMA Organisation of Study Associations

Date, time: 18th of February 2026, 14:00

Location: Carre 2K



Quirijn (Arago): doesn't really work for the TAP associations.

Damaris (Abacus): I think that awareness is the biggest thing, we should be putting up signs 175
that people should be

Jasper (Newton): What we did for our cobo, the people at the door giving out bands were told
that laptops were stolen and then they watched out for people stealing laptops.

Anne (UToberfest): As an ERO at the daedalus cobo we could not see the whole area where
people were putting there laptop so it wasn't as easy then. 180

Janna (Daedalus): I think we need to make someone responsible for this such that a solution
gets thought of better.

Bram (OSb): People at the entrance

Damaris (Abacus): Sending a message beforehand would be a good solution.

Niek (Astatine): This could be something to fall on the boards of the associations and make 185
sure that they are informing.

Nathan (OSb): A big problem is that at one cobo many people come from different associations,
just sending a message to your own members does not ensure that everyone at the cobo has
gotten the message.

Niek (Astatine): It at least fixes the issue for members that make sure that they at least put 190
their belongings safe.

Natalia (Stress): You can put a big sign at the entrance of the drink to make sure everyone sees
it. We also posted something on social media to make sure everyone knows about it.

Elin (OSb): Question for UReka would it be a solution that there is a university wide email
being sent out that constitution drinks happening and that people should be careful. It is the 195
easiest was to reach everyone.

Ivo (UReka): I think its a good question but I think it is hard to send this message out since
the executive board won't want to send this message out. I think that associations already have
a lot of emails that could be sent out to inform people of this. I hear that the biggest idea here
is awareness and that awareness should be raised about this issue. There is still 6 months until 200
the constitution drinks.

Bram (OSb): I think that we can make associations responsible for this.

Rowan (ConcepT): I do think that the associations have a big responsibility, but i think that
the drinking rooms can make some accommodation for this issue. We already have lockers in
the basement but I don't think everyone knows about it. I think it is also something for the 205
educafe to think what can be done.

Nathan (OSb): A drinking room only really needs to put a sign up for that period and then
that's that.

8 Upcoming Topics

Bram (OSb): We have one upcoming topic. The COBO!!!! in the MBasement at 16:00. 210

9 Any Other Business

Bram (OSb): Any other business?



10 Résumé Action Points and Decisions

Bram (OSb): Nathan (OSb), Can I get a resume of action points.

215 10.1 Résumé Action Points

Number	Action point	Deadline
GMA July.01	SU Look into paying out committee members for StOF individually for committee grants instead of the boards	

10.2 Résumé Decisions

- **GMA February.01** Budget of Elevenbeerstour is approved without changes (page 3)
- **GMA February.02** The minutes of the GMA of 29-01-2026 are approved with the proposed changes. (page 4)
- 220 • **GMA February.03** Mid-year report of 2025-II is accepted without changes. (page 5)
- **GMA February.04** Tom Snelder (CB OSb 2026-I) is charged as Faculty Representative of ET and directly discharge Leon Sloodman (OSb 2025-II) as Faculty Representative of ET. (page 5)

Bram Hoernig (OSb 2025-II) closes this General Members Assembly.

14:53